Bill No. 1218-03:  Anti-Idling Ordinance
· This legislation was recommended by the Group Against Smog & Pollution (GASP) as a way to address school bus idling and related health concerns.  The original bill was based on regulations in effect in Philadelphia.
· Two meetings were held on the legislation.  Participants included representatives from the Allegheny County Health Department, GASP, Clean Water Action, the Port Authority, PennFuture, City of Pittsburgh Schools, West Mifflin School District, Pitt-Ohio Trucking, Pittsburgh Transportation Group, Lenzner Bus Lines and the North Hills School District.  In addition, representatives of Deer Lakes School District, the DEP and Roadway Express had the opportunity to comment on the bill.  Although CSX was contacted several times regarding the legislation, they did not respond to requests for comment or participation.
· Recommendations were made by several groups with respect to the length of time and temperature that guidelines referenced, the need for certain exceptions, the need for a definition of idling, whether other diesel powered vehicles such as marine vehicles or off-road vehicles should be included, whether maintenance operations should be included and the need to make exceptions for special needs vehicles and emergency vehicles.  All suggestions were taken into consideration and included if possible.
· The Health Department has raised the issue whether Council has the ability to implement policy for the Department.  Dr. Dixon indicated that the Environmental Committee of the Health Department had asked him to arrange a meeting with Council to talk about common issues and concerns, such as this matter, but no further action has been taken since that July 8th meeting.  
· The Local Health Administration Law (LHAL) provides that the Health Department has regulatory powers derived from the state and bars the County from enacting legislation providing for the promulgation and enforcement of health regulations on its own initiative.  The proposed amendment eliminates all reference to any rules or regulations and instead specifically provides that the power to promulgate lies with the Board of Health, mirroring the language in the LHAL.  Instead, the bill sets a policy, provides that enforcement lies with the Health Department and carves out specific items to be considered by the Board in the promulgation of these regulations.
